
WIND CAVE NATIONAL PARK: ELK MOUNTAIN CAMPGROUND REGULATIONS 
NATIONAL PARKS 3EL0NG TO EVERYONE. PLEASE HELP MAINTAIN A SAFE AND PLEASANT ENVIRONMENT BY 
COMPLYING WITH THE FOLLOWING: • 

1. RECREATION FEES - Campers are required to stop by the Campground office and follow the 
instructions at the fee station. $7.00 per night/site. Golden Age/Golden Access passport 
holders: $3.50 per night/site. 

2. CAMPING - Limit 14 days. Campground occ\ipancy is on a first-come, first-serve basis. 
No Reservations. Do not leave your campsite unattended more than 24 hours. 

3. CAMPSITES - Camping and use of recreation vehicles is permitted only at established 
sites with designated parking. Each site is limited to a maximum of two vehicles and eight 
people in order to limit impact on the resources. Each site has one table to be left at 
site. Alteration of natural terrain by ditching or leveling of the ground is prohibited. 
Camping outside the designated campsite is not permitted. Handicapped sites available. 

4. GROUP CAMPING - There are no designated group campsites available. 
Educational/scientific groups may qualify for a camping fee waiver. A fee waiver must be 
requested prior to the groups' arrival. 

5. GAMPGROUND HOST - This person is located in Site #1 and is available to answer 
questions and provide assistance (May 15 - Sept. 15). 

.&. SANITATION - Campers are responsible for maintaining a clean campsite at all times. 
Remove all camping equipment, debris and refuse before leaving. Waste water must be 
collected and disposed of only at designated locations at restrooms. Cleaning fish, 
washing dishes or clothes, and bathing at water hydrants is not permitted. Sanitary dump 
stations are available in Hot Springs or Custer. 

7. NATURAL RESOURCES - Do not disturb plants, animals and other natural features in any 
way. Driving nails into, stripping bark, leaves or branches from trees or shrubs, 
disturbance of rock formations, and feeding or disturbing wildlife is prohibited. 

8. FIREWOOD - Firewood may be obtained from three established bins. Please take only what 
is needed for use at Wind Cave. Fires are permitted only in the fireplaces provided. Do 
not leave fires unattended. Wood and charcoal fires must be completely extinguished when 
leaving the site. 

9. QUIET HOURS - Quiet hours must be maintained between 10 p.m. and 6 a.m. During these 
hours, radios and generators or other noise-producing devices must not be operated to the 
annoyance of others. 

10. UTILITIES - Individual water, sewage and/or electrical hookups from park utilities to 
camps are not permitted. Temporary hookups to fill water tanks are allowed. 

11. PETS - All dogs, cats and other pets must be kept on leashes or under physical 
restraint at all times. Pets are not allowed in the backcountry. 

12. FIREARMS - Firearms, bows and arrows, sling shots, or similar weapons are not to be 
discharged within the park. Possession of such weapons is prohibited, unless they are 
unloaded and cased or packed so as to prevent use in the park. Fireworks are prohibited in 
the park. 

13. PROTECT YOUR VALUABLES - Help reduce the possibility of theft by keeping all valuables 
with you at all times. Lock your vehicle. Report suspicious activity to a Ranger 
immediately. 

EMERGENCY ASSISTANCE: Contact Park Ranger at Campground Office, or use phone. During 
business hours: 745-4600 After hours: 745-6413 745-4599 745-5407 




